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Dear parents and members of the school community 

Welcome to the final newsletter of 2020. I would like to thank the whole 
Orange High School community for your support and commitment to  
ensuring that we continue to achieve excellence in all that we do at           
Orange High School.  It has been a difficult year for students, parents, staff 
and the whole community.  I doubt that anyone could have imagined that 
the world would be in the middle of a pandemic that would impact our 
lives so dramatically. From an education perspective, the ability of our staff 
to create so many online learning platforms in such a short period of time 
was remarkable. This was followed by our students, staff and parents 
working together to continue a range of quality teaching and learning  
experiences.  

 

Year Assemblies 

Our fantastic Year Advisors and wellbeing team organised formal year  
assemblies late last week. It was great to see so many students receive 
awards and prizes to congratulate and celebrate their achievements.        
Although parents were unable to attend, a professional photographer 
took lots of photos that will be available for parents. 

 

Pink Stumps Day 

Congratulations to Mel Hope and the team who organised Pink Stumps 
afternoon. A fun afternoon but also an important message for students to 
both value fundraising for an important cause and be educated around a 
disease that impacts many in our society. The Orange High School            
community raised $1,370 for the McGrath Foundation. Congratulations! 

 
Year 12 Graduation  
 
On Friday 4th December, I had the privilege of attending the Year 12  
graduation held at the Orange Function Centre. Our students looked 
amazing, spoke passionately about their time at our school and were  
genuinely thankful for everything that everyone had done for them at 
OHS. The function centre looked amazing and I would like to thank        
Mrs Alison Duffield and her enthusiastic team of helpers from our P&C for 
their hard work in planning, preparing and executing such a fantastic 
event. 

 

HSC Results 

Higher School Certificate results and ATAR’s will be released on Friday    
18th December. Your HSC and ATAR results do not define who you are or 
what you will become. It is simply a means of reflecting upon your pro-
gress throughout Stage 6 and progressing to further education and                    
employment. Congratulations to all our Year 12 students and we wish you 
all the best in your future endeavours. 
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Staffing 

At this time year we generally farewell a number of staff from a wide range 
of teaching and non-teaching roles from the Orange High School family. 
Some staff are retiring, others have accepted promotions, some have been 
in temporary positions or on exchange, and others are taking up new       
opportunities and even going to university. 

 

English  Maddi Velk 

Mathematics Pawan Saini Ryan Smith Jaime Routh 

Science  Andrew Schenkel 

PDHPE  Katie Cutcliffe 

CAPA  Justine Squires Kate Willoughby 

TAS   Justin Carter Merryn Lynch Belinda Carroll 

Support  Deb Brown Hugh Foy  Jason Hamling 

Support  Lydia Curtis Ben Winslade Tom Radnedge 

Vision Team Narelle Hogan Michelle Gee Jenny Anikin 

General Assistant Jake West 

Head Cleaner  Sharon Cronk 

A special mention to Sharon Cronk. After 25 years of dedicated service to 
Orange High School, we wish Sharon all the best in her retirement.  

These staff have all played an important role as a part of the Orange 
High School community and we wish them all the best in the future. 

 
Please have a relaxing and safe Christmas holiday and a Happy New Year. 
The school will be open on Friday 22nd and Monday 25th January for new 
enrolments and enquiries between 9.00am and 3.00pm. There are two 
Staff Development Days on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January.   
 
Years 7, 11 and 12 students return to school on Friday 29th January and 
students in Years 8-10 return to school on Monday 1st February 
 
Thank you again for your support in 2020.  
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and I look forward to seeing you 
in 2021.  
 

Best wishes 

Andrew Jones 

Principal (relieving) 



YEAR 11 BUSINESS STUDIES 

To kick off their Marketing topic, Ms Harris' HSC Business Studies class enjoyed learning from 
an expert in the field, with a virtual incursion with Kiss Marketing owner Sonya McIntyre-Reid. 
Sonya very generously gave up her time to answer students questions about studying for the 

HSC, pursuing business at University and her experiences working in the digital                    
marketing field.   

FUTURE TUNES 

Sam Golfin and Oli Manson are teaming up with Neil Gill from MMM to perform this Friday 
evening at 7pm in Robertson Park. Please take the time to come and support them.                

The event is free and all you have to do is go to https://www.orange.nsw.gov.au/future-tunes/
 to book your tickets.  

https://www.orange.nsw.gov.au/future-tunes/


YEAR 12 BUSINESS STUDIES 

HSC Business Studies students developed their own versions of Maslow's Hierarchy of Needs 
as part of their study into consumer choice for their Marketing topic.                               

Maslow's theory attempts to explain human behaviour, with the idea being that lower order 
needs should be fulfilled before the higher, less needed, but more motivating needs.       

Many students were surprised when the actual Hierarchy of Needs was revealed and our        
differences in opinion discussed!  



YAYALANHA CUP 

Well done to our 3 vs 3 basketball legends at the Yayalanha Cup!  

The teams came through winning all high school divisions! There were some very competitive 
games when our boys and girls teams faced off against each other! 

Girls Division 1- Rachel, Sophie, Sarah and Ellen 

Boys Division 1 - Billy, Bill & Paddy 

Girls Division 2 - Amy, Elsie & Zahli 

Girls Division 2 - Matilda, Shelbi, Alayah & Shae 

Boys Division 2 - Luke, Hugo, Angus & Temana 

Well done OHS!!!!  



RAISE THE BAR 

Year 8 Raise The Bar end of year celebrations! Nothing like a dash to the top of the pinnacle    
to finish off a good year.  

Well done boys!!!! 



On Friday 11th December Orange High School hosted a Pink Stumps Day.                      
This was a way for our school to come together, turn the cricket game pink, have fun 
and fundraise for the McGrath Foundation – all while showing support for people in 

the community experiencing breast cancer. 
Together we raised $1370 for the McGrath Foundation. 

PINK STUMPS DAY 



PINK STUMPS DAY 



HSC SOCIETY AND CULTURE  

EXCURSION 

On the 9th and 10th of December, Orange High 
School HSC Society and Culture students  travelled 

to Bankstown, Cabramatta and Katoomba to          
address multiple parts of their HSC course. 

 
After a Vietnamese food and culture tour in                

Bankstown, students attended a tour and lecture at 
the Auburn Gallipoli Mosque.  

The class then had a look around the Vietnamese  
aspects of Cabramatta. On the second day, students 

enjoyed lunch, a talk and meeting members of          
The Twelve Tribes Community in Katoomba, as part 

of their Conformity and Non Conformity focus study.  



DRUMBEAT 
 

Our Year 8 Drumbeat group this term      
consisted of Tim Crossie, Callum Cisco, TJ 

Morris, Briley Sargent, Ryder Arden,           
Makenzie Douglass and Jack Amies.            

The photos with the drums shows the 
drummers in their final rehearsal; Briley is 

leading them in question and answer 
rhythms.  

The boys celebrated with a hot chip lunch 
afterwards.  



2021 SPORTS COUNCIL 

Our 2021 Sports Council had their first meeting and planning session on Tuesday 15th         
December, with some also involved in our Premiers Sporting Challenge leadership day. It was 
wonderful to all get to know one another, discuss what we all bring to the table as individuals 

and how we can come together as a collective. Keep posted for their awesome ideas to be 
implemented in 2021! We look forward to working with the Sports Council and seeing these 

students thrive next year!  



PREMIER’S SPORTING LEADERS 

A fantastic day with our year 7, 8 and 9 Premier’s Sporting Leaders, who participated in a  
leadership day on Tuesday 15th December. The students reflected on and discussed the       

qualities of a great leader. They also displayed fantastic leadership qualities of their own when 
designing and running their own student-led activities for their peers.  



FOSTER CARERS 

Become a Foster Carer. Foster Carers are needed in your area more than ever before.             
Whether you are giving a child a long-term home, or stepping in to help in a crisis, being a        

foster carer is a hugely rewarding experience. If you have room in your heart and your home, 
please take the first step and contact Challenge Foster Care on 1800 084 954,                              

fostercare@challengecommunity.org.au or visit our website challengecommunity.org.au to 
find out more about becoming a Foster Carer.  

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

AND A HAPPY NEW 















TERRACYCLE  

Orange High School has enrolled in the TerraCycle Recycling Program. 
It allows for the recycling of everyday items that are not included in our regular fortnightly 

council recycling collection. Items are collected then posted to a state-wide collection point  
to be recycled. 

Please find attached a list of items that are able to be recycled through our school.              
Place the items in the bag provided and return to Miss Hope in the TAS staffroom, or to 

an SRC representative. There is no time limit for the collection of items, however,                     
please encourage family and friends to contribute. 

Our SRC representatives will be responsible for the maintenance of the program. 
Thank you for your contributions!  


